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Senior Enterprise Program Manager 
December 2024 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
I am pleased to recommend Brian Poole as a highly skilled and reliable software 
developer. Throughout 2024, I worked extensively with Brian on several key projects, 
including establishing a UI design standards library and modernizing our customer portal 
to mobile responsive design. His contributions were instrumental to our success. 
 
Brian consistently demonstrated technical excellence, problem-solving abilities, and a 
strong work ethic. His expertise in designing and implementing user-friendly software 
solutions, combined with his proactive approach to improvement, made him a valuable 
asset to our team. 
 
Moreover, Brian is a collaborative team player who communicates effectively and fosters 
a supportive work environment. He has a natural ability to mentor others while 
maintaining focus on project goals. 
 
I have no doubt that Brian will excel in any role he takes on. Please feel free to contact me 
if you have any questions about my experience working with him. 
 
Sincerely, 
Steele Ferguson 
214-769-7293 
Steeleferguson@gmail.com 


